Public Comment ltem #15

12/12/2023
From: LGBTQ Fresno <jason@Igbtcn.org>
Sent: Monday, December 11, 2023 11:10 PM
To: District 4; Clerk/BOS
Subject: Stand up for ALL parents reject censorship, vote NO

CAUTION!!! - EXTERNAL EMAIL - THINK BEFORE YOU CLICK
Dear Supervisor Mendes,

| am contacting you in opposition to the “Parents Matter Act” Resolution to review and sequester children\'s books and
other materials available through the Fresno County Public Library system. Item #24 on the November 28th 2023
meeting.

The proposed ordinance would take away the rights from many parents in our community by limiting what is available in
public libraries. It would also make the county, not parents, the ultimate arbiter on library materials.

| trust our trained library staff, and you should as well. The library does not carry obscene materials or make them
available to young readers. The policies in the proposed ordinance are poorly defined and overly burdensome and
expensive; the county will need to hire extra staff to implement and enforce them. The county may also open itself up to
a costly lawsuit if the policy goes into effect and members of the community sue because they don’t think their children
have been protected or that their rights have been violated. It is undemocratic to have eleven unelected, appointed
people are being chosen to determine the moral standard for the entirety of Fresno County.

The newly released appeal process is an appeal back to the SAME board that made the decision.

The policy is both unwanted and unneeded. Please support the rights of parents and children in our community by
voting against it.

Thank you

-- Mark Tewson
mark.tewson@yahoo.com
























































